
Paper Petition Details 

Objection to Removal of Montem Leisure Centre

We the residents of Chalvey, implore Slough Borough Council to refrain from building on the 
open space formally known as Montem Leisure Park and restore it to what it used to be - a 
place of leisure for residents.

The reasons being:
1. This will increase traffic congestion (which is already severe) due to Slough Borough 

Council’s insistence of implementing the Chalvey one-way system;
2. This will increase air pollution which is already above the national average;
3. Building on open spaces goes against Slough's well-being strategy priorities as per 

Slough Borough Council’s Parks and Open Spaces Strategy 2016 -2020;
4. This area over the past decade or two, has been subjected to increased overcrowding 

(Oban Court, Finefield Walk, St. Martins Place, Worcester Gardens) all of which were 
previously green spaces.

Therefore we, the residents of Chalvey, now say 'enough is enough' and request Slough 
Council to adhere to their well-being strategy priority of health and wellbeing. No more building 
on parks or green spaces in our area. 

This petition was received on 12th April, 2019.

This petition was passed to the Leisure Strategy Manager on 15th April, 2019.

This petition was responded to by the Planning Manager on 10th May, 2019.

Final Results
Number of Signatures 132

Council Response 

At this time there is no planning application to build on the open space formally known as 
Montem Leisure Park. Should a planning application be received, the Council’s planning 
department will notify neighbouring properties to invite residents to view any plans for the 
land and give residents the opportunity to make comments on any planning application.


